QUABBIN REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT
School Committee Minutes
Thursday, August 6, 2020
Educational Support Center

This meeting was held remotely in accordance with the Governor of Massachusetts’ March 12, 2020
Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law G.L. c. 30A, Section 2 utilizing Zoom
Technology.
PRESENT
Chair
Vice-Chair

Absent:

Lee Wolanin
Mark Brophy
Emilly Cartier
Debra Chamberlain
David Correia
Dave Deschamps
William Hansen
David Marsh
Walter Nutter
Marcelino Sarabia
Peggy Thompson
Mark Wigler

Member, Barre
Member, Barre
Member, Hardwick
Member, Hubbardston
Member, Hubbardston
Member, Barre
Member, Hubbardston
Member, Barre (arrived 8:20)
Member, Oakham
Member, Hardwick
Member, New Braintree
Member, Hubbardston (arrived 6:40)

Dr. Richard Allan, Barre
Fred Jean-Francois, Oakham
Marcelino Sarabia, Hardwick

ALSO PRESENT
Dr. Sheila Muir
District Administrators/Staff

Press:
Town Officials/Residents:

Superintendent of Schools
Kristin Campione; Gregory Devine; Colleen Mucha; Adam
Couturier; Andrew Walsh; Clare Barnes; Shelly St. George; Jill
Peterson; Tricia Worthington; Sue Musnicki; Chris Carlson; Keri
Dubois-Gould; Evan Barringer; other staff members
Ellie Downer, Barre Gazette;
Parents and community members not identifiable on Zoom

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:40 p.m.
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
3. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS
a) Superintendent of Schools
 Superintendent’s Report - Dr. Muir gave an update on the School Reopening Plan. Parent survey is out
and being responded to. Dr. Muir held 4 parent informational meetings this week. Many parents had

questions in regard to “what if I choose one model and then change my mind”? This would absolutely
be allowed, but would be encouraged to do so at trimester break.
Parents had concerns in regard to bussing and social distancing. When students are on busses, they will
be required to be masked and sit in assigned seats according to the DESE configuration, however
students will only be about 3’ apart. The height of the seats do provide a natural barrier for most
children.
Athletics was a big concern for parents but, unfortunately, that is still an unknown.
Parents were concerned with the hybrid model and ending the day early. It was explained that
approximately 2/3 of the students will be in the building on any given day with the other remaining at
home. This model supports all students with interaction with their educators on a daily basis.
Cleaning protocols were a concern. Dr. Muir explained that the district will be publishing protocols for
cleaning from the Facilities Department shortly.
Question arose as to why the district is not starting remotely. Our administrative team believe that
getting students in class with educators as soon as possible is important to build a strong foundation in
person. Then, if we have to go remote in the future, those students will be better off.
Transition plans for 6th and 7th grade will be virtual.
The district will try to put cohorts for neighbors and car pools together.
Parents questioned whether or not snow days will be necessary, and we are awaiting guidance from
DESE on that.
Mrs. Thompson stated that the NB Selectmen are unhappy with the decision to move students and feel
that they should be spread out at NBGS especially if they are not wearing masks. Dr. Muir explained
that we would be voting later in the evening on the change to have masks for all children PK – 12.
Mrs. Thompson stated that she thought because NBGS had extra room, students would be moved there.
Mr. Brophy inquired as to the classroom configuration at OCS with moving PK, K, 1 and Create to OCS,
will there still be empty rooms available. Dr. Muir stated that four rooms would still be empty at OCS.
Dr. Muir stated that she had reached out personally to regard to the lack of internet in our district.
Mrs. Thompson stated that she feels the remote learning center should be available to families without
internet with no fee.
Mrs. Chamberlain stated that she thought the remote learning center would be accessible to grades K –
12, and why we couldn’t have PK, K & 1 in that building with an administrator. Dr. Muir explained that
we currently do not have an administrator who can be in that building. We are currently developing a
plan for administrators to be ready to fill in if a building principal should fall ill.
Mrs. Chamberlain also inquired if DESE has issued guidance if we should go back to phase 1 or 2, what
will the district need to do. There is no guidance for that at this time. There may come a time where
that decision is made for us by the Commissioner or the Governor.
Mr. Wolanin commended the administration for the time and effort they have put into the reopening
plan. He also commended the parents for their input through this process.
b) Director of Administrative Services
 None
c) Teacher Advisory Council
 Evan Barringer, President of the QRTA, told the Committee that QRTA membership was surveyed, and
50.7 would prefer a remote plan with 49.3 supporting the district’s reopening plan. At this time the
QRTA cannot endorse the full plan as written.
d) Student Advisory Council
 No report
4. SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS
a) Administrative Review
 Meeting was rescheduled to Thursday, August 13, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. due to lack of a quorum.
b) Audit
 No report was given

c) Budget
 No report was given
d) Central Office
 No report was given
e) Collective Bargaining
 Continue to meet and work on impact bargaining.
f) Plant and facilities
 No report ws given.
g) Policy & Review
 Title IX Policy Change
o Vote to rescind ACA & ACAB
Motion made by Mr. Deschamps and seconded by Mr. Brophy to rescind Policies ACA & ACAB.
Motion passed unanimously by a roll call vote.
o Vote to amend Policy AC
Motion made by Mr. Deschamps and seconded by Mr. Brophy to amend Policy AC. Motion
passed unanimously by a roll call vote.
 COVID-19 Related Policies for approval
o EBC Supplemental – Creation of a General (Interim) Policy on COVID related issues
Motion made by Mr. Deschamps and seconded by Mr. Brophy to approve EBC Supplemental
Policy for the creation of a General (Interim) Policy on COVID related issues
Motion passed unanimously by a roll call vote.
o Policy IHBHE – Remote Learning
Motion made by Mr. Deschamps and seconded by Mr. Brophy to approved Policy IHBHE –
Remote Learning.
Motion passed unanimously by a roll call vote.
h) Special Education
 No report was given
i) QEMP
 No report was given. This subcommittee will be removed from the monthly agenda due to lack of
information and meetings.
j) Technology
 No report was given
5. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
 None
6. PUBLIC COMMENT
 None
7. SCHOOL COMMITTEE CONCERNS
 None
8. NEW BUSINESS
 Revision of 2020-2021 School Calendar – Revisions made to the 2020-2021 calendar include: moving all
Professional Development early release days to Mondays; no school days on Monday, November 23 and
Tuesday November 24 for additional cleaning; full Professional development days on November 3,
March 22, and June 1.
Motion made by Mr. Deschamps and seconded by Mr. Brophy to revise the 2020-2021 school calendar
Motion passed with a roll call vote: Mr. Marsh – yes; Mr. Brophy – yes; Mr. Deschamps – yes; Chairman



Wolanin – yes; Mr. Kelly – yes; Ms. Cartier – yes; Mrs. Chamberlain – no; Mr. Hansen – yes; Mr. Correia –
yes; Mr. Wigler – yes; Mrs. Thompson – no; Mr. Nutter – yes.
2020-2021 School Reopening Plan Approval – Dr. Muir discussed a proposed modification to the Health
and Safety Guidelines for the District Reopening Plan. This modification would require masks for all
student in grades PK – 12, except where medically contraindicated, as verified in writing by a physician.
Dr. Muir also discussed a transition to school plan where grades K & 5 attend on Tuesday, 9/8, add
grades 1 & 4 on Wednesday, 9/9, add grades 2 & 3 on 9/10 and all students together on Friday, 9/11.
The transition plan for the M/H school would be grades 6, 9, 11 Cohort A on Tuesday, 9/8; on
Wednesday, 9/9 grade 6, 9, 11 Cohort B; Thursday, 9/10 Grades 7, 8, 10 12 Cohort A; Friday 9/11 grades
7, 8, 10, 12 Cohort B.
Motion made by Mr. Deschamps and seconded by Mr. Brophy to accept the 2020-2021 School
Reopening Plan with modification of masks for students PK – 12 and transition to school plan.
Discussion then ensued in regard to the plan amongst the Committee members.
Mrs. Thompson wanted the other members of the Committee to be aware that the NB Selecboard are
unhappy with this plan and believe that grades PK, K, & 1 should be at NBGS. They have reviewed the
Regional Agreement and don’t believe this is a health and safety issue. A letter was sent to Dr. Muir
which she read to the Committee for the record.
Mr. Nutter inquired whether 6th grade students would be mixed together or will they have their own
school teachers. Administration has committed to making sure they are able to interact with the
teachers they know, but cannot guarantee it will be the same teacher for the entire year.
Mrs. Chamberlain inquired if the remote learning center does not work out whether or not NBGS would
be empty for the year. Mrs. Chamberlain is concerned that we will not have the need for the building
and that parents who do not have internet will have to pay to utilize the building. Dr. Muir explained
that we envision it to be a place mainly for grades 6, 7, 8. An LPN would be on site and students would
be supervised, but not taught. The decision to move students out of NBGS was strictly to be sure that
health and safety needs are being met, and that involves one principal and an RN. Decision was made
not to leave the building empty and try to find a way to use it as a support for parents and families.
Mrs. Thompson inquired if having an RN in every building is mandated. It was explained that the RN is
the only one who can make medical decisions in the COVID-19 area. Extra support is needed for
isolation room. The LPN at NBGS would move to OCS for that support.
Mr. Brophy stated that the proposed plan needs to be supported and all should be aware that the
district and the plan will have to be flexible while minimizing risks.
Mrs. Thompson stated that she believes this is a ploy to move students out of NBGS. Dr. Muir stated
that this is a COVID-19 plan, which she hope is only for one year.
Roll call vote was taken: Motion made by Mr. Deschamps and seconded by Mr. Brophy to revise the
2020-2021 school calendar Motion passed with a roll call vote: Mr. Marsh – yes; Mr. Brophy – yes; Mr.
Deschamps – yes; Chairman Wolanin – yes; Mr. Kelly – yes; Ms. Cartier – yes; Mrs. Chamberlain – no;
Mr. Hansen – yes; Mr. Correia – yes; Mr. Wigler – yes; Mrs. Thompson – no; Mr. Nutter – yes.
Motion passed by a vote of 10-2-0.

9. REQUEST FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION
 None

10. ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Mr. Brophy and seconded by Mr. Deschamps to adjourn the meeting at 8:21 p.m.
The motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Jessica A. Bennett
School Committee Secretary
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220 students

4.2%
34 Students

Parent Survey Results – Grades 6 - 12

Parent Survey Results – Grades 6 - 12

Parent Meetings
Monday August 3
11 am and 6 pm
Wednesday August 5
2 pm and 7 pm

Parent Meetings
Topics for Frequently Asked Questions
School Choice
Transitioning between models in the school year
School start and end times
Responses to COVID-19 case

Clariﬁcation on remote learning models
Transportation
Athletics
Services for students with disabilities

Parent Meetings
Topics for Frequently Asked Questions
Hybrid Schedule
Alternating days
Ending the in-person day early
Cleaning and disinfecting protocols
Possibility of starting the year 100% remote
Grade 6 and 7 transition plans
Possibility of same cohort for neighbors
Snow days
New Braintree Grade School

QRSD Proposed Reopening Plan Revisions

Proposed Modiﬁcation to Health and Safety Guidelines
Previous Proposal
Masks required for all students in grades
2-12 except where medically
contraindicated, as verified in writing by a
physician

New Proposal
Masks required for all students in grades
Pk-12 except where medically
contraindicated, as verified in writing by a
physician

Transition to School

Pk-5

Tuesday
September 8

Wednesday
September 9

Thursday
September 10

Friday September
11

Grades K and 5
only

Add Grades 1 and 4

Add Grades 2 and 3

All students attend

Grades K and 5
continue to attend

Grades K,1,2,4,5
continue to attend

Grades 6,9,11
Cohort B only

Grades 7,8,10,12
Cohort A only

(PK to begin
Monday,
September
14)

Grades 6 12

Grades 6,9,11
Cohort A only

Grades 7,8,10,12
Cohort B only

Proposed School Calendar Changes
Voted July 30th:
Student Start Date of Tuesday September 8th
Additional Proposed Changes for Consideration August 6th:
All early release days moved to Mondays
November 23, 24 no school days
Full professional development days on:
●
●
●

November 3
March 22
June 1

19:40:52

From cmucha : Testing

19:41:03

From Andrew Walsh : Working, thank you Colleen.

20:08:00
From Nikki Rice : The remote learning center is a great idea! especially for the 6th
graders who are now newly lumped into the HS cohort!

